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STRY0119398 –Changes to DOT Physical Reporting for FMCSA Compliance (NRII Initiative) 

To support new FMCSA and state-level requirements, FormFox has updated how driver license information is 
transmitted when reporting DOT physicals to FMCSA and state licensing agencies (SDLAs). 

Previously, FormFox included the state abbreviation as part of the driver license number when reporting exam results. 
While acceptable in some cases, upcoming requirements specify that license numbers and state information must be 
transmitted separately to ensure consistency across all states. 

What’s Changing: 
• Driver license numbers sent to FMCSA will no longer include the state abbreviation. 
• This change helps ensure DOT physical results are properly recorded in state systems in alignment with new 

requirements. 
• These updates support the National Registry II (NRII) initiative, which went into effect June 23, 2025. 
• There are no changes to how clinics or medical examiners enter driver license information during the exam. 

Why This Matters: 

• NRII requires medical examiners to transmit DOT physical results electronically to the National Registry and 
SDLAs. 

• State licensing agencies will rely on this electronic information to update driver records and maintain 
compliance. 

• Standardizing how license information is reported helps support smooth, reliable exam result processing across 
all states. 

What You Need to Know: 

• There is no change to your current workflow in FormFox when entering license or state details. 
• This update only affects how FormFox transmits that information behind the scenes to meet new requirements. 
• Clinics should continue to capture copies of driver licenses during exams to help quickly resolve any future 

reporting questions. 
Additional Resources: 

• For more information on the FMCSA National Registry II requirements, visit: 
https://nationalregistry.fmcsa.dot.gov/nriilearning-center 

STRY0117061 – Fix for Label Deduction During Clinical Specimen Collections 

FormFox has resolved an issue where labels used for Clinical Specimen Collections were not properly deducted from 
clinic site inventories. 

With this update: 

• One FormFox label is automatically deducted from the clinic’s Site Inventory each time a Clinical Specimen 
Collection is completed. 

• This ensures site inventory label counts remain accurate after clinical collections. 
• No changes are required in the collection workflow; label deductions now happen automatically. 

What You Need to Know: 

• Clinics do not need to make any process changes. 
• Inventory counts for FormFox labels will now reflect accurate usage. 
• This applies only to Clinical Specimen Collections performed in FormFox. 

https://nationalregistry.fmcsa.dot.gov/nriilearning-center

